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December 13, 2019 

Dear Transmission Owners,  

We appreciate the consideration given to OPSI’s comments and recommendations regarding the draft At-
tachment M-4 procedure issued in August 2019.  If you decide to proceed with a FERC filing for Attach-
ment M-4, we urge you to include the edits in the attachment to this letter . 1

In particular, we draw your attention to the following: 

• In Step 4(1) we urge the Transmission Owners to provide for PJM (both in its role as the unaffili-
ated verifying entity as defined in NERC CIP-14, and as the independent regional transmission 
organization) to suggest an alternative solution that is not among the Preferred or Potential Solu-
tions, but which PJM determines to be the more efficient or cost effective solution. 

• During Webinar discussions regarding the consequences of failure of CIP-014 stations or substa-
tions, it was clarified that these consequences would be limited to the transmission zone that the 
station or substation is located.  While the TOs’ November 20, 2019 version of Attachment M-4 
includes (in Step 5) consultations with State Commissions where these CMPs are proposed to be 
located, some transmission zones may cross state lines.  As such, the attached edits clarify that 
meetings with State Commissions would include Commissions for those states that host the ap-
plicable transmission zone. 

Again, we appreciate the constructive discussions we have had over the past several months and the inclu-
sion of the attached edits in your Attachment M-4 procedure.  

        

This letter was unanimously approved by the OPSI Board at its Meeting of December 12, 20191



       Sincerely, 

       !  

       Dr. Talina R. Mathews. President  
       Organization of PJM States Inc.  

cc: PJM Board of Mangers 















 


